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From the President
It takes courage to change.  We are now faced with 

courage of shaping our future. Peter Drucker once said 

“The Best Way To Predict the Future Is To Create It”.

Have you started implementing a student IGAEA 

chapter at your facility?  The first draft of the constitu-

tion and bylaws for an IGAEA Student Chapter has 

been completed and forwarded to the members of the 

board to be voted on at the mid-winter meeting.  It is 

our plan to have the completed draft of the constitu-

tion and bylaw forwarded to the members for their 

input and the final draft presented at the annual business meeting for approval.  

However, you still can start a chapter on your campus and operate by the inter-

national constitution and bylaws already in place.  It takes courage to put away 

our personal agenda and set aside personality differences and look at what’s 

needed for survival and growth.  It takes courage to change the traditional struc-

ture that has governed our association.

“Courage is doing what you’re afraid to do. There can be no courage 
unless you’re scared” – Edward Rickenbacker, World War I Flying Ace.unless you’re scared” – Edward Rickenbacker, World War I Flying Ace.unless you’re scared”

Remember the strength of IGAEA is in its membership.  We hope that you have 

marked your calendar to join us in Millersville, PA. See you in Millersville with 

your crop. 

IGAEA
MISSION 
STATEMENT

The International Graphic Arts Education Association (IGAEA) is an association of educators in 
part ner ship with industry, dedicated to sharing theories, principles, techniques and pro cess es relat-
ing to graphic com mu ni ca tions and imaging tech nol o gy.

GRAPHIC COMM CENTRAL 
(http://teched.vt.edu/gcc/)
The “Hub” on the Web for 
Graphic Communication 

Education

IGAEA President Cynthia  
Gillispie-Johnson
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The 80th Annual International 
Graphic Arts Education Asso-
ciation (IGAEA) Conference is 
scheduled for July 31 to August 
4, 2005 in Millersville, PA, on 
the campus of Millersville 
University.
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Dear Graphic
Communicators

You are cordially invited to the 80th IGAEA 
Conference on July 31 to August 4 in Millersville, PA. 

We are preparing an exciting conference for you.  
We have a participant program geared towards keeping 
up with technological changes as well as learning how 
to use evolving teaching techniques.  You will become 
acquainted with new graphic communicators and 
renew old relationships.   That is why I am certain that 
you will see that the advantages of the 80th
renew old relationships.   That is why I am certain that 

th
renew old relationships.   That is why I am certain that 

 IGAEA 
Conference in Millersville will be too great to miss!!!!

The 80th
Conference in Millersville will be too great to miss!!!!

th
Conference in Millersville will be too great to miss!!!!

 Conference, to be held July 31-August 4, 
2005 on the campus of Millersville, will be dedicated 
to “Graphic Communications Keystone Technology”.  
In keeping with this theme, there will be technology 
updates, interactive presentations, and hands-on expe-
riences.  The Conference will bring together a diverse 
group of graphic communication teachers from all over 
the United States, educators who specialize in all edu-
cational levels: middle-school, high school, community 
college, vocational school, and university.  In addition, 
attendees will include people who teach all areas of 
graphic communications, from traditional printing to 
web design and multimedia.  You’ll also learn from the 
session presenters.

In addition to the professional development ses-
sions, you’ll have time to enjoy many traditional 
IGAEA Conference full-filled activities, including an 
ice cream social, a reception, and a banquet.  You’ll also 
find time to network with your friends and colleagues, 
and as always your spouse and children are welcomed.

The IGAEA Conference is the ideal place for pro-
fessional development for 2005.  Complete your appli-
cation form and submit it soon. You-and your students-
will be glad you did!

We thank our conference host Thomas Bell and co-
host Dennis Dougherty for making all of this possible.

We sincerely hope to see you all in Millersville.

Cynthia Gillispie-Johnson
       

President, IGAEA

In Remembrance
Members recognized in the 2004 IGAEA Memorial 
Service held at the A. D. Bruce Religion Center on the 
campus of the University of Houston, Sunday, July 11 
were:
        Robert Hartzell
        Dean Bloemgren, Illinois State
        Ruth Hoff man, California (passed away May,   
 2003)
        Bob Largent, Indianapolis (passed away on   
 opening day of 2003 conference)
        Steve Adams, Oren, Utah (passed away 3 Jan 04)
        Gene Compton, Barb Fischer’s father
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Clemson, SC 29634-1353 • Home (864) 653-4771  • School (864) 656-6349 • FAX (864) 
6564808  
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Pamela Daniel, De part ment of Tech nol o gy • South Suburban College • 15800 S. State 
Street • South Holland, IL 60473 • School (708) 569-2000, ext. 2292 School • Fax (708) 
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by Mike Stinnett

The SkillsUSA National confer-
ence was held in Kansas City, Mis-
souri during the last week of June 
2004. Students from thirty-eight 
States competed in the secondary 
Graphic Communications event. 
They were tested  in the areas of 
desktop publishing, press work, and 
bindery. 

The presswork competition 
required students to perform two 
timed jobs running a two color 
from a Heidelberg Printmaster. 
The  hands-on performance test for 
bindery involved completing a job 
using a table top folder both written using a table top folder both written 

Front row L to R: Kristine Sellner, technical committee: High School medalists: 
Bronze–Derrick Fauth, Whittier Regional  Vocational Technical, Massachusetts; Bronze–Derrick Fauth, Whittier Regional  Vocational Technical, Massachusetts; Bronze
Gold –Meghan Boyle, Kimball High School, Michigan; Gold –Meghan Boyle, Kimball High School, Michigan; Gold Silver –Kara Maddox, Silver –Kara Maddox, Silver
Spotsylvania Career and Technical, Virginia; and Dr. Jesus J. Rodriguez, 
Pittsburg State University, Kansas, Technical Committee; Back row L to R: techni-
cal committee Tom Fitzsimons, Xante Corp; Postsecondary  School: Postsecondary  School: Postsecondary  School Bronze–Robert Bronze–Robert Bronze
Sullivan, Riverside Community college, California; Technical committee member 
Jerry Himmelberg, Banta Publication; Jerry Himmelberg, Banta Publication; Gold–Azariah Cornish, Autry Technology Gold–Azariah Cornish, Autry Technology Gold
Center, Oklahoma; Silver–Rebecca Long, Appalachian State University, Boone, Silver–Rebecca Long, Appalachian State University, Boone, Silver
North Carolina, winner of the North Carolina State SkillsUSA NC; and Dian 
Wolff , education team member.Wolff , education team member.

SkillsUSA Winners

test and hands-on using a table top 
folder; Desktop Publishing, com-
pleting an  assignment using either 
InDesign or QuarkXPress software: 
a written exam: an Interview: Direct 
to plate technology using Xante 
equipment; and a production prob-
lem. Each of these was a test area. 

Students started at 7:30 am and 
fi nished by 6:00pm. The fi rst place 
winners in secondary  and post-sec-
ondary received a Heidelberg Print-
Master 2/color press to use for one 
year in their schools. Also, a $1000 
dollar scholarship from Heidelberg 
and a trip to Graph Expo last fall. 
They also received software from They also received software from 

QuarkXpress and books from 
GATF. The 2005 Conference will 
again be help in Kansas City, Mis-
souri in June.

Meghan has applied to Cal Poly 
and Clemson Universities for the 
fall of 2005. She will be starting her 
try at repeating as National winner 
this spring in Michigan’s regional 
and state SkillsUSA contest. She is a 
Senior, with a 4.0 GPA, member of 
the National Honor Society, varsity 
basketball team, and in her spare 
time helps senior citizens learn how 
to use computers.

More News
•  The IGAEA Board  convened  
on the campus of Thaddeus Stevens 
College and Millersville University, 
February, 18 until 21. 

• Albert Tucker of the Center for 
Arts and Technology, Phoenixville, 
Pennsylvania was appointed 
Secretary for IGAEA. 

• Revisions to the 2005 edition 
of the Graphic Arts Merit Badge 
Booklet and requirements were 
completed. Tom Loch, Mike 
Stinnett, Dave Hayes, James 
Nelson, and James K. Tenorio, and 
John Craft completed recommen-
dations for the revised Merit Badge 
Booklet.

• Second Vice President John 
Craft’s article, Trends in Catalog 
Production appeared in the 
February issue of GATF World.GATF World.GATF World
This issue of the Communicator was 
produced at the Thomas W. Reese 
Graphic Arts & Imaging Technology 
printing laboratory, Appalachian State 
University using a Xeikon Chromapress. University using a Xeikon Chromapress. 
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IGAEA Sustaining 
Membership
To update membership information, or to become a Sustaining Member, 
please contact the Sustaining Member Chair listed on page 2.

Platinum Sponsors – $500 & above
Adobe Systems, Inc.Adobe Systems, Inc. • Ms. Sara Flaherty, Education Marketing Manager • 
801 N. 34th Street • Seattle, WA 98103 • 206-675-7739 • 206=675=6815
• www.adobe.com/education/ • flaherty@adobe.com

Heidelberg USA Inc. • Mr. Larry Kroll, Vice President, Print Media Academy • 
1000 Gutenberg Drive • Kennesaw, GA 30144• 770-419-6649• 770=794=6253
• http://www.us.heidelberg.com • larry.kroll@heidelberg.com

Gold Sponsors – $300 & above
Fuji Photo Film USA • Mr. Lawrence Warter • 850 Central Avenue • 
Hanover Park, IL 60133 • 630-773-6704 • 630=773=7999 • http://www.
Fujifilm.com • Fujiwarter@ AOL.COM
Pantone, Inc. • Mr. Richard Herbert, President • 590 Commerce Blvd. • 
Carlstadt, NJ 07072-3098 • 201-935-5500 • 201=896=0242

Silver Sponsors – $100 & above
G. E. Richards Graphic Supply • Mr. Larry Wagner, Owner; Jim Lundy, 
Sales Manager • 928 Links Ave. • P.O. Box 339 • Landisville, PA 17538-
0339 • 717-898-3151 717=898=9083 • www.gerichards.com

Océ • Ms. Debbie Wilson, Sr. Account Mgr. • 5851  San Felipe Suite 100 
• Houston, TX 77057 • 713-278-6524 • 713=532=3733 • 800-788-5930
• www.oceusa.com • dwilson@oceprinting.com

Hurst Chemical Company • Mr. Doug Carmichael, Vice President, Sales • 
2500 San Fernando Road • Los Angeles, CA 90065 800=7232=2005 • 800-
723-2004 • www.smartplate.com • dcarmichael@hurstchemical.com

P I A S C • Mr. Robert Lingren, President • 5800 South Eastern Avenue •
Los Angeles, CA 90091 • 323-724-9500 • 323=724=2327 • bob@piasc.org

Printa Systems • Ms. Mo Goss, President • 127 10th Street South •
Kirkland, WA 98033 • 425-828-8933 • 425=828=8956 • 800-601-6240 •
www.printa.com www.printa.com • info@printa.com

Printing Industries Association, Inc. (PIANKO) • Mr. Thomas Lasik, 
Director of Education • P.O. Box 819 • Westerville, OH 43086-0819 
• 614-794-2300 • 614=794=2049 • 888-676-1971 • www.pianko.org •
tlasik@pianko.org

Thaddeus Stevens College of Technology • Mr. Dennis Dougherty, 
Instructor • 750 E. King Street • Lancaster, PA 17602 • 717-299-7767 •
717=299=7748 • dougherty@dejazzd.com

Ulano Corporation • Mr. Donald Marsden, Director of International 
Commercial Services • 110 Third Avenue • Brooklyn, NY 11217 • 
718/237-4700 • 718=802-1119 • 800/221-0616 • http://www.ulano.com 
• marsdend@ulano.com

Bronze Sponsors – $100 & Educational Members – 
$50 & above
R I T School of Print Media • Mr. Robert Chung Professor • 69 
Lomb Memorial Dr. • Rochester, NY 14623-5603 • 585-475-2722 • 
585=475=7029 • www.RIT.edu/~spms • rycppr@rit.edu

Against The Clock, Inc.Against The Clock, Inc. • Ms. Ellenn Behoriam, President • 8490 
W. Hillsborough Ave. Suite 215 W. Hillsborough Ave. Suite 215 • Tampa FL 33615 • 813/855-5067 •
800/256-4282 • courseware@gaspnet.com

Beacham Enterprises • Glenn Beacham • 591 South 1850 West • Cedar 
City, UT 84720 • 800 253-1916 • glennb@sisna.com

Chippewa Valley High ppewa Valley High ppewa V School • Kelly Sitkowski • 18300 19 Mile Road • 
Clinton Township, MI 48038 • 586-723Clinton Township, MI 48038 • 586-723-2612 • ksitkowski@chs.k12.-2612 • ksitkowski@chs.k12.mi.usmi.us

Chowan College • Mr. Mike Steczak, Department Chair • 200 Jones Drive 
• Murfreesboro, NC 27855 • 252-398-6207 • 252=398=1237 • www.
chowan.edu • steczm@chowan.edu

Eastern Kentucky University • Dr.  David W. Dailey, Professor • 307 
Whalin Tech Complex, 521 Lancaster Ave. • Richmond, KY 40475-3102 
• 859-622-1190 • 859=622=2357 • www.technology.eku.edu/Academics/
PrintMgt • dw.dailey@eku.edu

Eastern Westmoreland Career & Tech. Center • Mr. Brent Blinsky, 
Instructor • Latrobe, PA 15650 

Ferris State University • Prof Bill Papo, Graphic Arts Professor • Printing Printing 
& Imaging Mgmt Dept. • 915 Campus Dr. • Big Rapids, MI 49307 231-
591-2845 • 231=591=2082 • http://graphicarts@ferris.edu

FLAAR at B G S U • Ms. Sheila K. Irving, Business Manager • 100 
Saddlemire Building • Bowling Green, OH 43403 • 419-372-9130 • 419-
372-8283 • sirving@bgnet.bgsu.edu

Foundation of Flexographic Technical Association • Ms. Shelley Rubin, 
Education & Meetings Associate • 900 Marconi Ave. Ronkonkoma, NY 900 Marconi Ave. Ronkonkoma, NY 
11779-7212 • 631/737-6020 ext. 36 631737=6813 • www.flexography.org  www.flexography.org 
• srubin@flexography.org

Goodheart- Willcox Publisher • Mr. Todd Scheffers, Sales & Marketing Mr. Todd Scheffers, Sales & Marketing 
Manager • 18604 West Creek Drive • Tinley Park, IL 60477-6243 • 
708-687-5000, ext. 1103 • 708=687=5068 • 800-323-0440 • www.good-
heartwilcox.com • tscheffers@goodheartwilcox.com

Graphic Arts Association • Ms. Marge Baumhauer, CAE President •
1100 Northbrook Drive, Suite 120 • Trevose, PA 19053 • 215-396-2300 
• 215=396=9890

Graphics Master 7 • Mr. Dean Lem, Publisher • P O Box 959 • Kihei, HI 
• 96753-0959 • 808/874-5461 • 808=875=1404 • 800-562-2562 • http://
www.graphicsmaster.com • DEANLEM@maui.net

Journey Education Marketing • Mr. Mike Fischler, President • 13755 
Hutton Drive • Dallas, TX 75254 • 972/248-7511 • 972=245=3585 •
800/874-9001 • www.JourneyEd.com • mfischler@journeyed.com

North Carolina A & T University • Dr. Cynthia Gillispie-Johnson •
1601 E. Market Street • Greensboro, NC 27411 • 336-334-7550 
3336=334=7577 • www.ncat.edu • gillispc@ncat.edu

Performance Screen Supply • Mr. & Mrs. Kathy & Bob Drake, Owners •
919 Route 33 • Freehold, NJ 07728 • 732-866-6081 • 732=866=6080 • 800-
659-8337 • www.performancescreen.com • bob@performancescreen.com

Center for Wildlife Info. • Mr. Chuck Bartlebaugh, Executive Director • P. 
O. Box 8289 • Missoula, MT 59807 • 406-523-7750 • www.bebearaware.
org • bearinfo@bigsky.net

G A T F • Ms. Bernie Eckert, PGSF Administrator • 200 Deer Run Road 
• Sewickley, PA 15143 • 412-741-6860 x309 • 412=741=2311 • 800-910-
GATF • http://www.pgsf.org • beckert@gatf.org

G A T F • Mr. Jim Workman, Director, Training Programs • 200 Deer Run 
Road • Sewickley, PA 15143 • 412-741-6860 x111 • 412=741=2311 • 800-
910-GATF • http://www.gatf.org • jworkman@gatf.org

N P E S • Ms. Carol Hurlburt, Director of Communications & MarketingMs. Carol Hurlburt, Director of Communications & Marketing
• 1899 Preston White Dr. • Reston, VA 20191-4367 • 703-264-7200 
703=620=0994 • www.npes.org • churlbur@npes.org

Universal Engraving, Inc. • Ms. Nicole Mercer, Marketing • 9090 Nieman 
Rd Rd • Overland Park, KS 66214  Overland Park, KS 66214 • 913-894-9615  913-894-9615 • 800-221-9059 800-221-9059


